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V.� Assessor Surveys 
 
I have been working on a survey of Virginia Assessors regarding property values related to solar 
farms and whether or not the local assessors have found any data to support any changes to value 
on property adjoining solar farms.  In this process I have contacted every assessor’s office by email 
and I have received responses by email and by phone from a number of these counties.  Many of the 
counties in Virginia rely on outside firms to assist in gathering data for the assessments and where 
that is the case, we have contacted the outside firms regarding the question of whether or not the 
assessors are currently making any adjustments to properties adjoining solar farms. 

I currently have response from 16 counties that have solar farms in them and of those 16 responses 
none of the assessors are currently applying a negative impact on property value.  One response 
suggested that adjoining values may go up. 

I did speak with Randy Willis with Pearson Assessors.  His company assists in the assessments in 
many of the counties south of Richmond.  He indicated that they had found no data to suggest a 
negative impact on property value and they have looked as they were concerned about that issue.  
He indicated that they would make no negative impact adjustments and that he recognizes that 
there are a number of agricultural adjoining uses that have a greater impact on adjoining properties 
in terms of noise, dust and odor than a solar farm would have.  He did indicate that there could be 
situations where an individual home might have a greater visual impact and those should be looked 
at on a case-by-case basis, but he also agreed that many allowed agricultural uses could have 
similar visual impacts on such properties as well. 

 

I have also attempted to contact all of the assessor departments in North Carolina to determine how 
local assessors are handling solar farms and adjoining property values.  I have spoken personally 
with a number of assessors, but much of this data was obtained via email.  I have 39 counties in NC 
that have both responded to these questions on property value and also have solar farms in that 
county.  I have excluded responses from assessors from counties where there are no current solar 
farms. 
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